Development Plans

Huntingdonshire District Council

Pathfinder House

St. Mary’s Street

Huntingdon PE29 3TN

                                                              7th October 2005

Dear Sir or Madam,

Huntingdonshire Affordable Housing Targets Consultation 

Further to the above. 

General:

The Council will have no doubt now seen the very recently published draft document from the Planning Inspectorate entitled ‘A framework for assessing soundness and focussing representations on Development Plan Documents’. It will no doubt now need to satisfy itself that it is in full compliance with the content of this document, and also ‘Creating Local Development Frameworks – A Companion Guide to PPS12’.

Specific matters:

In relation to the specific content of the Draft document itself; the HBF would like to make the following brief points:

H12 – Affordable Housing Targets

The Council is seeking 40% affordable housing provision. Furthermore, it is seeking provision on all developments of 2 or more dwellings in settlements with a population of 3,000 or less. However, the Council does not seem to have considered the potential consequences of such changes to targets and thresholds in terms of the delivery of affordable housing given the impact that these are likely to bring to the viability of sites. The changes are also likely to act as a deterrent to landowners to bring forward sites for development. The consequences of these changes could, therefore, be a fall, rather than a rise, in the total number of affordable housing units that are actually delivered. 

Consultation

I hope that you will find these comments helpful, and I await the opportunity to be further involved in this document and all aspects of the LDF generally as it evolves.

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner

(East Midlands & Eastern Regions)
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